
HB 799 – Support   

 

I am providing my written testimony in support of HB 799 State and Local Government - COVID-19 - 

Vaccination by Choice Act.  

Although I’m not a state employee, my ability to remain employed in this state was threatened this fall 

over this very issue.  I support this bill as it should be an individual’s choice to receive a vaccine, not a 

requirement, not a mandate or a contingency of employment.   Maryland is the Free State.  Let the 

people be free to choose what medical procedures they participate in. Let the people weigh the risks 

and make their own decisions.   

Thank you, 

Amanda Phillips 

St. Mary’s County, District 29A 


